Our Erasmus meeting 
From 25th to 30th October meeting of Erasmus + group took place in our school. Students from Bruhl (Germany), Lucern (Switzerland) and Binissalem (Majorca) arrived to us. 
In first day of work Mrs. Jolanta Kozula, head teacher of Gymnasium in Spalona, welcomed us. Later integration activities in groups took place, when we could get to know better and have fun too. After the break we saw lecture about Fair Trade where pupils from first classes, who were first time in project, could become acquainted with plan of Fair Trade and with rules of it too. In the rest of days we conducted various lectures and we worked in groups. International groups worked about many issues connected to prepared presentation. My group thought about what we could do to ensure sustainability of project's effect. In my opinion the most interesting day was day when we chose pattern and design        of T-shirt. It was main idea of the project. Every school prepared some designs of T-shirts. Ultimately after voting we chose three patterns of T-shirt, one from Poland, one from Switzerland and another from Spain. The most popular pattern was from Poland. It was the black and white thinking man. 
Besides work, there was some fun too. One of them was trip to Wroclaw where we were divided to national groups: Spanish group, Swiss group and Polish group. Every group got a tour guide who shown  us  Wroclaw. Especially I liked Wroclaw's dwarfs. There was a trip to Legnica too. Students from our school were guides. In Legnica we saw, Piast's Castle, Śledziówki and Helena's Modrzejewska theatre. After trip we organized free time in Piast Mall. We invited our guests to Play City where we played laser tags. It was day with a lot of attractions which will be for long in the memory of my guests: Carmen and Livii. Afternoons guests spent with Polish families. My Swiss guest really liked Poland and of course Grzybiany, Russian dumplings and Polish cookies Delicje.  The summary of the project took place in our sports hall, where we presented our work to invited guests, among others to Mayor of Kunice Mr Zdzisław Tersa. 
On Saturday morning we had to say goodbye to our guests, Sometimes with tears on our faces because we made friends during the meeting. I'm glad to take part in this project. I had opportunity to develop my English and to know more about Fair Trade. I hope that the effects of the project will be seen and it will be helpful for those poor people.

Michał Biś 1b
